

Osceola Leadership Team Meeting Minutes

January 28, 2009

Attendees:      Marie Brady, Ron Colburn, Akos Delneky, Dan Geraghty, Nathan Hicks, 


Chris Klinger, John Letterman, Kevin Mulholland, Connie Parrish, Melissa Pedone, Jorge Soto, Ron Von Behren, Judi Velazquez, Silvia Zapico

Marie called the meeting to order.
Art Festival:   The Osceola Center for the Arts Art Fair scheduled for Saturday, February 7th from 10:00 – 

5:00 p.m. and Sunday, February 8th from 10:00 – 4:00 p.m. on the Osceola Campus grounds.   Approximately 100 artists, and entertainment headed by Ron Colburn.  

Security of Smart Classrooms:
-Ron Von Behren expressed his concerns about the smart classrooms being locked and students not  

  allowed to enter before class begins.

-Ron Von Behren’s letter to the President was read by Marie.

-Currently, all college-wide smart classrooms are locked, and general classrooms are kept unlocked.

-Nathan informed us that Keith Houck is researching this issue college-wide, and Nathan will report 

 back to OLT their findings.

-Attendees will forward any smart classroom issues to Nathan for research group to look into.

-Chris suggested small square tables to accompany the chairs in bldg. 3.

-Marie to distribute throughout bldg. 3 more blue chairs.

Mobile Laptops:
-So far A/V had visited 27 classes to do laptop cart training.

-Minor fine tuning was necessary the first week of classes.  Otherwise, it looks like a smooth 

 transition.

-Working with OIT to resolve a wireless printing issue in 2-240.
-A/V will be conducting a survey to get first impressions from faculty and students.
Enrollment:
-Over 20% headcount, 21% growth compared to last Spring.

Other:  Speeding & Parking Spaces
-Melissa expressed her concern about students driving recklessly.

-Melissa will meet with Nathan to address her concerns.

-Nathan announced that Kissimmee Police Department are not authorized to give a speeding ticket 

 because this is private property.

-Nathan will meet with Chief Lopez about the speeding issues, and bring back information for next 

  meeting.

-Connie requested at least 10 more guest parking spaces.

-Silvia informed that she met with Security regarding parking space, and has suggested a new parking 

  space for the Osceola campus.

-Silvia suggested that this issue be presented to students by Chris Klinger & Dan Geraghty. Student 

  answers to be reported back to Silvia by Fall ’09.
